
COMING EVENTS 
Click here to view the full calendar online 

Monday 17 October  First day of Term 4 

Wednesday 19 October  Class 7 Parent Meeting, 7pm 

Thursday 20 October  Class 3 Parent Meeting, 7pm 

Friday 21 October  Classical concert, 7pm 

Monday 24 October  Labour Day - public holiday 

Tuesday 25 October  Class 11 Parent Meeting, 7pm 
Class 12 Parent Meeting, 7pm 

Wednesday 26 October  Class 1 2023 Parent Meeting, 
7pm 

 

 

 

Kia u te manawanui o nga tamariki ki nga taumata tiketike o 

nga whetu. 

With perseverance our children will reach the stars. 

Nga mihi nui, 

Desmond Pemerika 

Tumuaki 

 
 

 

FRIDAY FLYER 
30 September 2022 

Issue 30 

Kia ora whanau, 

The week before last I was in 

Christchurch at the New Zealand 

Principals’ Federation Conference, where 

just under 1000 Principals from primary 

and intermediate schools were in 

attendance. The presentations and conversations I had left me 

incredibly honoured to lead our kura. Although the last few 

years have been very challenging, compared to some other 

schools, we have maintained exceptionally high attendance, 

engagement, continuity and stability. Thank you to all our 

wonderful whanau, students and staff for making this possible. 

The Class 12 independent project presentations and 

exhibitions took place at the start of the week in the 

auditorium. It was a privilege to have been able to listen to the 

journeys and reflections that our student leaders shared to our 

community over the two nights.  

Yesterday our lower school held their spring festival that 

capped off a wonderful way to finish the term. It was 

especially nice having high school students assisting with the 

activities that were carried out. I was fortunate to attend Class 

5’s Persephone play yesterday, and it was an enjoyable 

performance. Congratulations to all of our students and thank 

you Mr. Liguori and Miss Amanda for making it happen. 

Have a restful and enjoyable break. We look forward to seeing 

you back in term 4. 

LAST DAY OF TERM 3 TODAY 

2.15pm finish for Classes 1-12 

COMMUNITY NOTICEBOARD 

• Is there a senior student able to walk home children 

ages 9 and 11 in the vicinity of Grand View Road? 

Please contact eldivers@gmail.com  

• Music lessons available in music theory, ear training 

and various instruments. Contact Amanda 

Lawrence for details:  

   amandal@michaelpark.school.nz  or ph. 02108762442 

• Excellent quality piano for sale at a reduced price. 

Contact Amanda Lawrence for details:  

    amandal@michaelpark.school.nz or ph. 02108762442                                          

Contact the editor, Dana Marcroft at fridayflyer@michaelpark.school.nz   

Guideline 150 characters maximum please. Deadline Thursday lunchtime. 

Graphic advertisements to be formatted to fit A6 portrait (¼ page). 

https://michaelpark.school.nz/calendar/
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mailto:amandal@michaelpark.school.nz
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TE AO MĀORI 
 
 

Talofa - special greetings to the Tuvalu community  

in celebration of Tuvalu Language Week  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Ko tangi te wharauroa, kua tou te kūmara  

When the cuckoo cries it is time to plant the sweet potato 

Around the same time we celebrate our Spring Festival it is also 

when people start thinking about getting the small tipu 

(sprouted plants) of the kūmara in the ground.  

We are sharing here a write up about the kūmara from Nathan 

Foote, carver, gardener, and parent at Taikura Rudolf Steiner 

School in Hawke’s Bay. Nathan reports that in Te Matau-a-Māui 

right now the pīpīwharauroa are starting to sing! Has anyone 

heard them here in Tāmaki Makaurau?  

We have the ability to grow our own nutritiously 

nourishing homegrown kai throughout the year. Living 

seasonally with our kai also connects us to the rhythms 

of nature and the cycles therein. In our present moment 

in time, we can start to grow our own kūmara. There are 

a good number of varieties of kūmara that vary in 

flavour and texture and also in growth habits. We have 

kūmara varieties that run vigorously like their 

‘whanaunga’ (relations), bindweed or convolvulus. The 

commercially grown variety commonly known as red 

kūmara is one of these running types. The second 

growth habit, and lesser known, are those that grow in a 

bush form, for example, taputini. The taputini variety 

are also slenderer in form than the red kūmara and they 

have white skin and flesh. For those of us with limited 

garden space these bush types lend themselves very 

well should you wish to grow kūmara in your backyard. 

Small mounds are made above the ground instead of 

the now more common commercial practice of long 

rows in which the tipu is placed and grown. You can 

grow your own tipu or buy them from a grower. Tipu 

are easily propagated and this is another story to be told 

at a later date and in the right season. Whether you 

grow in rows or mounds the planting of the tipu is very 

similar. Ideally, the maramataka (Māori lunar calendar) 

is considered and the right moon phase is chosen to 

commence the planting of the tipu. The other 

consideration regarding a good planting time is the 

 
 
 

 

  

‘waiata’ of the pīpīwharauroa (shining cuckoo). When 

the pīpīwharauroa’s waiata has reached a certain 

climax, it is another tohu (sign) that it is time to plant 

your tipu. Healthy tipu also have their roots dipped into 

a mix of the soil they are to be planted into and water 

(to make a watery paste) overnight or for a couple of 

hours before being transplanted. The soil is cultivated 

into the mounds or the rows that the tipu will be 

planted into dependent on the variety of kūmara you 

wish to grow. One of the keys to successful kūmara 

growing is to turn the roots up to form a J when you 

transplant into the soil. The tip of the J should be 

orientated to the East; this is according to most cultural 

practices very important. If you are new to growing 

kūmara then finding a local expert willing to share their 

valuable mātauranga will undoubtedly yield the best 

results. You are also connecting to a culture that has 

carried this taonga across oceans, nurtured the kūmara 

for a few millennia, and considers the kūmara with 

utmost importance and reverence. Once planted, and 

depending on who you talk to, a single cup of water is 

given to the tipu, and in some areas that is all the water 

the plant will be given, relying then on the tears of 

Ranginui to quench its thirst during its long hot summer 

growing season. 

Fakafetai, Nathan, for sharing your awesome kōrero with us.   

 

Kīwaha o te Wiki  

Pai kare - oh my goodness, by golly. 

Anahera: I’m excited for the holidays! 

  Taitama: Pai kare, I am too. 



https://pin.it/1pfZmg8
https://pin.it/8ZdQhF6


 Patrice and Aliki Wilson present... 

mailto:wilsonpatrice10@yahoo.co.nz
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